
COASTSIDE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
SPECIAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

 
December 9, 2020 

 
LOCATION: 

Pursuant to Governor Newsom’s Executive Order N-29-20,  
the meeting was held by teleconference and Zoom video conference.   

Members of the public were able to participate via Zoom or by phone. 
Every vote was done by Roll Call Vote. 

 
ACTION MINUTES 

 
1. OPEN SESSION 
 

President Burke called to order the special meeting of the Board of Directors of 
the Coastside Fire Protection District at 6:02 p.m.  The special meeting was held 
on December 9, 2020 due to the regular meeting dates falling close to the 
Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays. 
 

2. ROLL CALL (All participants were present via Zoom or teleconference call.) 
 

Directors Present: President Burke, Vice President Cockrell, Secretary Ginny 
McShane, Director Bruce MacKimmie, and Director Steve 
Stockman. 

Cal Fire: Chief Ian Larkin. 
Deputy Chief: Jonathan Cox. 
Admin. Secretary: Jean Headley. 
 
Attorney Jean Savaree was not present at roll call but arrived at 6:30 p.m. after 
she finished another meeting. 
 
Deputy Chief Cox indicated there was no members of the public on the call. 
 

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
 Led by President Burke. 
 
4. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 Carlysle “Sid” Young got confirmation that the Board members did receive her 

letter.  She summarized items in her letter, indicating that the Coastside Inn was 
sold to the county for homeless people, that today the Planning Commission 
approved the 48-parking-spot RV park at Capistrano and Highway 1, and the 
letter said that Café Mezza Luna has locked their back door and the Fire 
Department may want to look into that.  President Burke provided comments. 




















